
D. Gift of Drone Show for Cathedral City International Hot Air Balloon Festival
Recommendation: To  accept  a  gift  in  the  amount  of  $50,000  from  Grizzly

Entertainment  for  a  drone  light  show  at  the  10th  Annual
Cathedral City International Hot Air Balloon Festival.



Palm Springs, September 3rd, 2024 

Ryan Hunt, CPC 
Communications & Events Manager 
City of Cathedral City, California 
rhunt@cathedralcity.gov 

Subject: Donation Drone Light Show for Cathedral City – Hot Air Balloon Festival – Nov. 22-24, 2024 

Dear Mr. Hunt, 

Our company, Grizzly Entertainment in continuation of supporting the local communities of 
Coachella Valley, we are donating to Cathedral City a Drone Light Show with a value of 
$50,000 to be performed during the Hot Air Balloon Festival on November 22nd, 2024. 

Please accept the above donation as a gesture of giving back to our community. 

Thanking you again for your total support, 

Kindest regards, 

Themis Violaris, CEO 
GRIZZLY ENTERTAINMENT LLC 

Grizzly Entertainment LLC, 1135 Passage Street, Palm Springs, CA 92262 
info@grizzlyglobal.net●www.grizzlyglobal.net● +1 929 428 0773 
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